Housing Theme Group Minutes

8 January 2004 

Present

Sandy Walsh


Resident

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Caroline Shiff

SCC – Private Sector

Sam Skyes


SCC – Private Sector

Rob Slow


SCC Housing Dept

Joice Richards

Bndfc

Harold Mututa

Bndfc

Apologies

Non Recieved

	
	
	Action by

	1
	Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting was agreed but see matters arising


	

	2
	Matters Arising

RS referred to issues raised about Burngreave Building Company, which was not recorded. SS reported that the is company selected by residents when they have grant work carried out. EM enquired about the SCC approved list of contractors. SS reported that SCC do have an approved list of contractors but these are only for contracts that go out to tender. For grant work SCC provides residents with a list of companies who have the appropriate insurance and guarantees regarding their work. But the selection of the contract is the responsibility of the owner and there are currently 40 companies on the list.
	

	3
	Year 4 Delivery

HM did a short presentation on the background to the Year 4 delivery plan and the revised outcomes for the Housing Theme.  JR informed the meeting that there would be a public consultation event on Saturday 24 January at Verdon Recreation Ground. 11 – 2pm.

The following comments were made

RS stated that he would check with the Area office if the vacancy targets were ok

SS reported that the targets for decent homes was reasonable and the target regarding house prices was also reasonable. 

Residents asked about the targets for the physical environment at this has a major effect on housing. JR reported that there were several targets to improve the environment under the Environment section. 

The following suggestions for additional outcomes were made

· Number of properties with adequate energy efficiency

· No of properties with disabled adaptations

· Reduction of vacant private sector properities

Suggested contributory outcomes were

· Length of time properties are vacant

· Number of relets per property

Suggested changes

9.17 Master planning will be completed in the summer of 2004 and will provide a comprehensive development framework for Burgreave and Firvale.

Residents asked what is happening to try and bring University Students into Burngreave. SS reported that SCC has started work with key employers ie Northern General Hospital. JR stated that NDC are working to change the perception of Burngreave in relation to Crime which would have a positive impact and raise the possibility of  Burngreave being  an option for Students


	

	4


	Project Update

Catherine Street

SS introduced Caroline Stiff as the new Project Officer. Caroline informed the meeting that consultation with residents will be starting very soon. SS informed the meeting that the Project Leaders post was turn down so the project will continue with Nigel Wilson the consultant till the post is filled

Home Maintenance Scheme

The project leader will start Monday 5 January. The project officer will be starting Monday 12 January. Information leaflets about the scheme were printed but due to a major spelling error they have to be reprinted. The project will be focusing on a number of streets but will take individual referrals.

Master Planning

No further progress


	

	5
	Woodside Demolition Project

RS reported that there were only 6 residents remaining. 3 are scheduled to move on the 26 January the remaining 3 are all in 4 bed room properties and do not wish to move. RS reported that due to the difficulties with the remaining residents SCC is looking at several solutions one of which is to keep one of the blocks and move the remaining residents into there but this would affect the proposed landscaping for the site. A decision will be made on Tuesday.

The Demolition contract is still running with 2 contractors currently on site.
	

	6
	Proposed Projects

No projects were proposed


	

	7 
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 12 February 6.00 BCAT Meeting Room
	


